
Hi, Steve.  Attached are documents from you in 2005 and emails from Matt Thomson regarding the above 
property.   (The remarks are circled.)  Matt also has phoned at least twice in the last year on this subject while I was 
attempting to find a buyer, at which point I finally had to ask him to contact my broker only.  Despite this request, his 
wife Erin Thomson approached me afterwards at an LHD meeting wanting to meet with me about purchasing the 
property.  I have every reason to believe that, at minimum, this is part of why she and her husband are so opposed to 
a developer's purchasing it.  Although I have not read her most recent letter, I believe she has mentioned my parents 
as having some relevance to the supposed historical nature of this property.  I can assure you that they would be 
rolling over in their graves if they thought they had created an historic landmark which was creating problems for 
me.   
 
Additionally, Mr. Thomson himself mentioned that he was surprised to find that the church is so conservative that 
some of the neighbors do not approve of its presence there.  And yet, mysteriously, the church is extremely important 
to them.   
 
I would appreciate your forwarding this to the Historic Landmark Commission. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Susan Ogden 
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